
A collection of my favorite passages from Persuasion (the Penguin 
English Library edition, for page numbers). 

Pg. 49

[Sir Walter, regarding the Navy] "Yes; it is in two points offensive 
to me; I have two strong grounds of objection to it. First, as being 
the means of bringing persons of obscure birth into undue distinction, 
and raising men to honors which their fathers and grandfathers never 
dreamt of; and secondly, as it cuts up a man's youth and vigor most 
horribly; a sailor grows old sooner than any other man; I have 
observed it all my life."

Pg. 76

The real circumstances of this pathetic piece of family history were, 
that the Musgroves had had the ill fortune of a very troublesome, 
hopeless son; and the good fortune to lose him before he reached his 
twentieth year; that he had been sent to sea, because he was stupid 
and unmanageable on shore; that he had been very lifted cared for at 
any time by his family, though quite as much as he deserved; seldom 
heard of, and scarcely at all regretted, when the intelligence of his 
death abroad had worked its way to Uppercross, two years before.

Pg. 84

In two minutes after Charles's preparation, the others appeared; they 
were in the drawing-room. [Anne's] eye half met Captain Wentworth's; a 
bow, a curtsey passed; she heard his voice--he talked to Mary, said 
all that was right; said something to the Miss Musgroves, enough to 
mark an easy footing: the room seemed full--full of persons and 
voices--but a few minutes ended it. Charles shewed himself at the 
window, all was ready, their visitor had bowed and was gone; the Miss 
Musgroves were gone too, suddenly resolving to walk to the end of the 
village with the sportsmen: the room was cleared, and Anne might 
finish her breakfast as she could.

"It is over! It is over!" She repeated to herself again, and again, in 
nervous gratitude. "The worst is over!"

Pg. 106

Anne's object was, not to be in the way of any body, and where the 
narrow paths across the fields made many separations necessary, to 
keep with her brother and sister. Her pleasure in the walk must arise 
from the exercise and the day, from the view of the last smiles of the 
year upon the tawny leaves and withered hedges, and from repeating to 



herself some few of the thousand poetical descriptions extant of 
autumn, that season of peculiar and inexhaustible influence on the 
mind of taste and tenderness, that season which has drawn from every 
poet, worthy of being read, some attempt at description, or some lines 
of feeling. 

Pg. 155

[Sir Walter] had frequently observed, as he walked, that one handsome 
face would be followed by thirty, or five and thirty frights; and 
once, as he had stood in a shop in Bond-street he had counted eighty-
seven women go by, one after another, without there being a tolerable 
face among them. It had been a frosty morning, to be sure, a sharp 
frost, which hardly one woman in a thousand could stand the test of. 
But still, there certainly were a dreadful multitude of ugly women in 
Bath; and as for the men! They were infinitely worse. Such scare-crows 
as the streets were full of!

Pg. 221

[Elizabeth, on sending best wishes] "Lady Russell quite bores one with 
her new publications. You need not tell her so, but I thought her 
dress hideous the other night. I used to think she had some tase in 
dress, but I was ashamed of her at the concert. Something so formal in 
her air! And she sits so upright! My best love, of course.

Pg. 226

[Anne, to herself] "We are not boy and girl, to be captiously 
irritable, misled by every moment's inadvertence, and wantonly playing 
with our own happiness."

Pg. 237

[Captain Harville] "...I do not think I ever opened a book in my life 
which had not something to say upon woman's inconstancy. Songs and 
proverbs, all talk of woman's fickleness. But perhaps you will say, 
these were all written by men."

[Anne] "Perhaps I shall. Yes, yes, if you please, no reference to 
examples in books. Men have had every advantage of us in telling their 
own story. Education has been theirs in so much higher a degree; the 
pen has been in their hands. I will not allow books to prove any 
thing.


